


From the
Manager 
Susan Schwab

303-795-0777 Email wolhurst@gmail.com

Wolhurst Homeowners Association 
(WHOA)

2017 OFFFICERS
President..........................................Bill Anema
Vice President....................................Gari Reed
Secretary.....................................Kathi Crenner
Treasurer......................................Gerri Sargent
Directors: Carrie Chambers, Dee Espinoza, Vera 
Igou, Betty Juul, Carol Polcaro and Renee White 

OFFICE CLOSURES:  May 27, 2016    
Memorial Day
Weekend          May 29,2016
 

NEW RESIDENTS:     
#88    Cynthia Harper     720-283-8272
#277  Bob & Tina Osenga    Bob - 303-929-4005
                                              Tina - 303-929-4004
 

MOWING:  Mowing will begin next week, May 
26th and be every Wednesday thereafter. 
 

PACKAGES:  Packages delivered to your resi-
dence by mistake, please bring to the office un-
opened.  If you are not able to bring it down, call the 
office and we will arrange for it to be picked up.  In 
the case of the office being closed please call Elaine 
and leave a message.  Thank you!!
[Editor’s Note: We all know that it is illegal to open 
mail not addressed to you, don’t we? Please do not 
open medication packages that are not yours!!]

WEATHER:  With the dry weather we are having 
please do not throw cigarette butts on the ground. 
There is NO SMOKING on the lake path or any-
where around the lake.
 
Speaking of weather, Spring is here!!  Spring is the 
time we ‘clean’ up our porches, around the house 
and of course our yards, after a long winter.  I’ll be 
watching to make sure everyone is following rules 
and regs.!  :-)
 
THANK YOU!  I want to thank everyone who has in-
troduced yourself and made me feel so welcome as 
your new park manager!  If we have not met, stop by 
the office any time for a visit.
 
Susan

Mo Multon announced that the National Night Out 
will be held on August 1st. They will be serving 
pulled pork again.

Bill Anema stated that a new treasure, Gerri Sar-
gent, and two new directors, Renee’ White, and Bet-
ty Juul have been Appointed 

A great big THANK YOU to Chris from O’tooles, he 
gave a great presentation along with so many item’s 
to be auctioned that we ran out of raffle tickets. 
Hope everyone got what they wanted.

A suggestion was made to raise the Dog Run Fenc-
ing, and increase the size.

Fund Raiser Committee: Gari Reed 303-794-6968

Activities Committee: Carrie Chambers 720-283-
8500

Welcoming Committee: Vera Igou 303-791-7679

Please note that all suggestions and or complaints 
are welcome. There is a locked WHOA suggestion 
box located in the free room. All we ask is that you 
include your name.

Till next month, stay healthy and happy.

~Bill Anema, President

Our next Gospel Sing A long....is Friday, May 
12th at the club house.  We start at 6:00 p.m. 
come join us and MAKE A JOYFUL NOISE....

WOLHURST MEN’S CLUB
2017 OFFICERS

President........................................Dave Nelson
Vice President...................................John Isaac
Secretary..........................................Ed Weidner
Teasurer..............................................Dan Gohr

The Men’s Club has returned to meeting on the 
1st Wednesday of each month (commencing on 
April 5th) EXCEPT JULY!

The Men’s Club met on April 5th with the main focus 
of planning the pancake breakfast as well as meet-
ing our new park manager who was greeted with 
some healthy Q & A.  We pledged our support and 

Continued on page 3
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WOLHURST WOMEN’S CLUB
2017 OFFICERS

President.....................................Jodie Lyndrup
Vice President.....................................Vera Igou
Secretary....................................Sue Humphries
Treasurer............................Roxann Schappaugh

encouragement as we endeavor to partner together 
to accomplish much-needed projects intended to 
benefit park residents.

An example of such a project was to coordinate the 
lake-shore Spring cleanup.  Several club members 
and one or two park residents pitched in to spiff 
things up.

As a result of the great response of park residents to 
the Pancake Breakfast, repairs will soon be visible 
on the tables in the pavilion area as well as solar 
lights along the lake.  Thanks to everyone who not 
only attended the event but gave donations above 
and beyond for the benefit of all.

Two or three spots remain open for the upcoming 
June 26-29 annual summer fishing trip.  These 
spots are available to any male in the park so, if in-
terested, give Red Januesh a call at 303-794-4925 
for more information.

We HAVE MADE THINGS HAPPEN & WILL CONTIN-
UE TO MAKE THINGS HAPPEN for the benefit of park 
residents. Please consider joining us!

~Dave Nelson, President

MAY MEN’S CLUB Continued from page 2

May 4th, Thursday at 11:30 will be our final 
regular meeting. Newcomers are always welcome!!!    
We will be celebrating Kentucky Derby Day,  so  la-
dies wear an  extravagant, big floppy hat decorated 
with feathers, flowers and organza (?).  Don’t for-
get your dimes to bet on your favorite horses.  Your 
choice for a dish to pass; Derby Day drinks provided 
by the Officers and Advisory Board. Let’s end this 
season with a bang, not a whimper!     
All  Women’s Club members attend, please.

“Going once; going twice; 
sold!!!”  Words you will hear 
at our upcoming Live Auction  
from our talented Dave Nelson, 
auctioneer. Saturday May 
20th,  approx.1pm.  Arrive at 
the clubhouse around 12:30  
to look over the merchandise.  
To have a successful auction, 

we need  your “gently used” articles, gift certificates 
from local business and your personal services to 
auction off.   Homemade baked goods are welcome! 
Call any officer if you have a question.  

Friday, the day before the auction, we will be at the 
clubhouse to accept your donations. Check the 
Mail Center and Clubhouse for printed posters 
that list items that sell well.  If you wish to donate 
big items like a couch, a freezer, or a Corvette........
take a photo, and a description  and we’ll put it on 
our “For sale” board.   Sorry, no clothing.

Announcement was made that current officers will 
serve one more year – applause followed. Lot # raffle 
was won by Sue Humphries and Renee White won 
the beautiful Easter Lily.  Many stayed for the Goose 
Races.

~Jodie Lyndrup, President 
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Happy 
Birthday

Happy
Anniversary

May 06 - Ella Hargrave
May 06 - Roland Ireland
May 07 - Ed Weidner
May 12 - Gina Bumbalough
May 12 - Judy Jones
May 13 - Rebecca Babcock
May 13 - Linda Eshe
May 13 - Duane Goetz
May 13 - John Guerraro
May 19 - Bart Edwards
May 19 - Bill Walker
May 20 - Doug Edmunds
May 21 - Marjorie Grant
May 21 - Debra Witham
May 22 - Collenda Brown
May 23 - Elena Salas
May 23 - Sheryl Tereu
May 24 - Victoria Smith
May 26 - Nancy Horner
May 28 - Dottie Spoelstra
May 29 - Vera Igou
May 30 - Peter Baxter
May 30 - Denise LaRiviere
May 30 - Patricia Linningston
May 31 - Tom Bumbalough

May 15 Dan and Kathy Heimer
May 17 Kermit and LaVerne Seitz

May 25 Roger and Betty Juul

LIVE AUCTION
SATURDAY 
MAY 20TH 

APPROX. 1:00 P.M.
START TIME

ITEMS CAN BE REVIEWED AT 12:30 P.M.
SPONSORED BY WOLHURST WOMEN’S CLUB
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WHAT IS THE PALMER DIVIDE?
From Wikopedia
 
Named after Colorado Springs founder William Jackson Palm-
er, the Palmer Divide is a caprock escarpment style ridge in 
central Colorado that separates the Arkansas River basin from 
the Missouri River basin, via the Platte River. It extends from 
the Front Range of the Rockies in central Colorado eastward 
approximately 80 miles toward the town of Limon. The west-
ern end of the Palmer Divide is popularly considered to be at 
Palmer Lake, located south of Denver and north of Colorado 
Springs. However, the divide between the two river basins actu-
ally extends west and then north to a junction with the Conti-
nental Divide at McNamee Peak.
 
For much of its length, it travels very roughly along the north-
ern border of El Paso County. Thus, it forms a natural separator 
between the Denver and Colorado Springs metropolitan areas. 
The elevation along the divide varies between about 6,000 and 
7,887 feet (1,829 and 2,404 m), with the high point being Bald 

Continued on page 5



• THINKING ABOUT SELLING YOUR MOBILE 
HOME?

• HAVE QUESTIONS ON WHERE TO START?
• CALL JIM AND IRENE LEMONS

720-202-4568
WOLHURST #328

• LET US HELP YOU SELL YOUR MOBILE HOME!

In Park Services: byGeorge
 •Computer Help • Photography

•Guitar, and/or Bass Guitar Instructions
Call George at 303-386-6908 or email george@wolhurst.com

CLASSIFIEDS

WOULD YOU LIKE HELP SELLING YOUR 
MOBILE HOME?

LET R@D SALES GIVE YOU 
THE HELP YOU NEED.

CALL RED AT 303-794-4925 OR 
DAN AT 303-794-4494

YOU WII BE PLEASED WITH 
OUR EXPERT  SERVICE.

IN NEED OF A NOTARY? Call Patti 303-795-1350 (resi-
dent).

WHAT TO DO WITH OLD AMERICAN FLAGS? Take 
them to Dee Espinosa #116 and she will see that they are 
properly destroyed. Thank you.

Pressure Washing
Roof Re coating

Deck Painting/Staining
Exterior Windows
Yard Work, etc.

Keith 720-434-3909
Licensed and Insured
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Mountain in southern Douglas County. This peak can be seen 
from I-25 just northeast of Monument Hill.
 
This uplifted area causes a slight increase in precipitation from 
the rest of eastern Colorado, resulting in the presence of the 
Black Forest, a peninsula of trees surrounded by dryer grass-
land plains. The Palmer Divide is also implicated in enhanced 
landspout and tornado activity to the east of Denver in the Den-
ver convergence vorticity zone (DCVZ).
 
This terrain feature is the cause of several small scale (mi-
croscale or mesoscale) weather patterns and it can make a 
great difference in the weather between Denver and Colorado 
Springs. Although the elevation technically qualifies it for the 
foothills category, it does not parallel a mountain chain as foot-
hills generally do; instead, the Palmer Divide is perpendicular 
to the main chain of mountains. Due to the orientation of the 
Palmer Divide with respect to the eastern plains, the weather 
can be similar to that of the foothills during active weather with 
enhanced precipitation, especially during snowstorms. Cities 
and towns near the Palmer Divide include Parker, Castle Rock, 
Franktown, Elizabeth, Kiowa, Elbert, Sedalia, Larkspur, Palm-
er Lake, Monument, and northern communities of Colorado 
Springs, such as Gleneagle, Black Forest, and Briargate.
 
[Basic answer: it’s that big ridge between Denver and the 
Springs.  We’re sitting high on the north slope. Consider: 7350’ 
on Monument Hill versus the 5280’ or so in downtown Denver 
and the 6000’ or so in downtown Colorado Springs. That’s quite 
a ridge!    

PALMER DIVIDE Continued from page 4

NOW HIRING – Do you want opportunities for growth 
and development while working in a thriving industry? 
The new Courtyard Marriott Denver, is looking for a Van 
Driver. Experience is not required, but a positive attitude 
and work ethic is. Call 303-791-3001 or stop by at: 3056 
W. County Line Road, Littleton, CO 80129.

HELP: We need a Block Captain on 
north Cedar #206-#222. Kermit and La-
Verne’s health prohibits them from con-
tinuing as your Block Captain. Thank 
you to both for your years of service! If 
interested contact the office.

The speed limit anywhere in 
the park is 10 miles per hour. 
SLOW DOWN!

Stop Signs with white 
around the outside are 
not optional!



George
Live Music 6 PM




